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SACC WEEKENDER  

TO HISTORIC BURRA  

Fri 7TH TO Sun 9TH SEPTEMBER 2018 

The Club’s annual weekend away is to be 
up at Burra – staying at the upgraded 
Paxton Cottages. 

Great way to get to know members! 

We have earmarked 10 of the cottages – 
mention that you are with the SACC Book 
direct -  0488 513 101 

Cost is $135.00 per night queen beds full 
kitchen set up. 

Happy hour Fri & Sat nights – evening 
meals within walking distance. 

Club will pay for History Trail Key on Sat-
urday 

More details contact Mike Greenwood: 

M: 0412 701 850  

E: mikeg@adam.com.au 

SACC ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  

TUESDAY THE 10TH OF JULY 2018 

mailto:mikeg@adam.com.au
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Hi Members 

As we all get older the time goes faster as it did for me over the past two years. When I 

took on the role of president I was very apprehensive. I did not know what to expect nor 

how to continue on the great work that Gordon Thorpe had done to make the club what 

it was. 

The last two years have taught me a lot about managing not only a committee but a 

club. Although I have held the position of president in other organisations it has not 

been until this club I have learnt many things. 

• Patience 

• Acceptance – of differing opinions. 

• Negotiation – with not only issues within our club but with outside organisations. 

I wish to thank the Executive and Committee Members for their support during my 

term. The commitment and experience that the committee have is, to say the least, 

very impressive. I must give a big thankyou also VP Mike Greenwood who has stood in 

for me at meetings several times in the last year to enable me to have two knee opera-

tions and when I went on another cruise. I would also like to thank Steve Adams for 

stepping in at short notice to take over the role of newsletter editor. I think everyone 

would agree that he has and is doing an awesome job. 

The biggest issue discussed within our club this last year has been the new ‘Historic Reg-

istration regulations’. Given the fact that at several general meetings there was quite a 

lot of ‘emotion’ shown by members in regards to what our club should do especially in 

regards to accepting all types of vehicles, modified or not and if we as a club still wished 

to keep with the past and continue with inspections of vehicles. After many at times 

‘controversial’ and very ‘emotional’ discussions decisions were finally made, actions to 

change our constitution was worked on and completed. 

The club has built on its membership quite substantially in the last year. I would like to 

believe that this is largely due to the extensive publicity we have done in the last year. 

Realistically though it would have to be noted it is due to the change in historic registra-

tion and the new 30 year rolling registration plan. I would like to make a big special wel-

come to all new members that have joined in the last year. I hope you have had many 

opportunities to attend the many events and runs that we have. 

Speaking of publicity it is worth noting we have attended 4 local events in the last year 

to promote and publicise our club. These events gave us the chance to show off our 

new club banners. Believe me they look fantastic.. 
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The 2018 Cars of Australia event was not held this year due to the oval not be available for the day 

we required it due to a weeklong cricket carnival. Another reason was that after 4 years of holding 

the event I felt that all our volunteer members required a break from helping with this event. The 

club commenced looking for another type of event to be held so we could show the township of 

Strathalbyn that we were still around. The several ideas for events have unfortunately not been pos-

sible due to the date and time constraints. 

We now also have available our new club tops, caps and hats. Many club members have ordered and 

received these tops. I can say that when we head out on our club trips it is with great pleasure to see 

members wearing the tops. Please remember that if you are, in particular, planning at any time to 

attend an event that we are publicising our club or attending a trip with another club that you please 

wear the tops if you have one. 

Not only do have we new tops for the club we have also spent some of our funds on other needed 

club equipment such as some new gazebos, new banners and new signs to go on the gazebos. All 

this equipment has been used several times now at club display events. 

We have also had many exciting, varied and interesting trips over the last year. We have been to the 

Riverland, seen a lot of different museums, Second Valley, Wellington, Tailem bend, held display of 

cars at the annual antique show, Mt. Barker show, Callington show and Strathalbyn Show and of 

course our annual mystery run which was this year won by Doug & Vivien Hill. 

To end my final report I would like to thank all members for their support and at times kind words 

about the role I was elected to do. I really cannot state more emphatically about us all getting out 

and enjoying our vehicles. Why have a vehicle and you not get out and enjoy it, remembering of 

course the social side of things that getting out and about in your ‘trinkets’ brings with it. Our club, I 

would like to stay prides itself on being a very social club and I am glad to say that (to my knowledge) 

there are no little ‘clicks’ or groups of people that keep to themselves. It is obvious from the many 

events and trips that I have attended we all mix together well as a club. I hope for this to continue.  

 

Remember safe travels. 

Bye for now. 

Lyssa Liebelt 

President 2016 - 2018 
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LOG BOOK RENEWAL 2018 

Hi everyone,  

STRATHALBYN AUTO COLLECTORS CLUB held a yearly update for members with vehicles last SUNDAY 
24TH JUNE AT my place. 

ALL MEMBERSHIPS TO BE PAID PRIOR TO JUNE 30TH 2018 

LOG BOOK YEARLY UPDATES WERE CARRIED OUT BY THE CLUB AUTHORISED PERSONS. 

NEW SACC DECLARATION FORMS ARE AVALIABLE AT THE NEXT GENERAL MEETING FOR THOSE VEHI-
CLES NOT REQUIRING AN INSPECTION. 

SHOULD A NEW LOG BOOK BE REQUIRED YOUR VEHICLE/S WILL REQUIRE AN INSPECTION PROIR TO 
THE NEW ISSUE OF A LOG BOOK. 

Future payments can be made at a Club general meeting or you can arrange payment/inspections or 
new log book by contacting Ken Collins to arrange an alternative date. 

FINALLY, AS PER DPTI REGULATIONS YOUR VEHICLES REGISTRATION LAPSES WHEN YOUR MEMBER-
SHIP IS NOT PAID BY JUNE 30TH 2018. 

Ken Collins. 

SACC Inc Registrar. 
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What our members get up to outside of our own club 

COMING EVENTS 

30/6  
Bonfire night- Glenn Barr 7.00pm on-
ward BYO BBQ 
 
4/7  
Visit Lake Breeze Winery- lunch & 
tour Depart Colman Tce 10.00am 
 
26/7  
Mid-week Run to Pt Elliott Depart 
Colman Tce 9.45am 
 
12/8  
Hills Run Woodside Aldgate Depart 
Colman Tce10.30am 
 
19/8  
Strath Treasure Market 8.00am on-
ward Dog track Milne Rd 
 
1/9  
Old Car Day – Run to Bethany Depart 
colman Tce8.45am 
 

7-9/9  

Weekender to Burra – Depart Colman 

Tce 8.45am 
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SAFETY INFO 

Car headrest posts used for Emergency exit from a car....  

WORTH SHARING !!! 

MY GOOD DEED FOR THE MONTH 

I hope no one ever needs to do this. I always wondered why the 

2 posts on the bottom of the headrest were pointed, now I 

know.  
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SECOND VISIT TO PAECH FARM - SUNDAY MARCH 11 2018 

A cloudy day to start with and later on sunny with a nice breeze which was perfect for this visit to Steve & 

Bev Paech’s property between Wistow and Mount Barker. 

For those who had been before it was great to have a look at all the items they and their families have kept 

going back over 3 generations. For those who were first time visitors were greeted with such a huge variety 

of farm and household memorabilia all in one location, quite overwhelming! 

A total of 18 members headed out of Strathalbyn for the relatively short run through Wistow to the Farm.  

As they signed the sheet: 

Rory & Lyssa Liebelt; Roy & Noreen Smith; Keith Bowler and friend Loraine ; Reg, Emily and Barry Westley; 

Jan & myself; Gilbert Haywood; Ian & Bev Evans; Peter Barreau; Leith Ferguson and friend Elizabeth & last 

but not least Rivette Murphy made up the friendly group. 

Over a cuppa Steve Peach gave a brief history of the changes over the years of the crops grown on the farm, 

the family living accommodation through the years and how it was run in days gone by. Bev Paech then gave 

a brief talk about the collection of items spread over all the outbuilding and the main homestead. 

We all then went up to the top buildings and worked our way down back to the bottom shed where we were 

served a lovely selection of BBQ meats and fresh farm grown salads and the most delightful fresh baked 

breads, plus some more little tarts and cheese & biscuits, there was either tea or coffee to finish up with. 

Our members spent lots of time reminiscing over all the old newspapers and just wandering around this shed 

with such a variety of items from stationary engines to tractors and all forms of tools which have survived 

the years. 

This collection by such an enthusiastic couple is testament to the fact that they are already booked out well 

into next year, so we were lucky to have had such an opportunity organised by our Bryan Chapman.  

Mike Greenwood - Events 
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NEW MEMBERS 

Dec Roy Shelton & Carmel Chell  

  Jason Shute    

  Geoff Richardson & Romana Davis  

Jan Raylene Schofield    

Feb Andrea Davey    

  Goeff Fisher & Loretta Stoeger  

  

 Peter Mackie    

  Greg and Pam Meyer   

  Derek and Alison Smith   

  Reginald Westley    

  David and Michelle Beelitz   

  Siegried (Sigi) and Tina Stoeger  

Mar Merrin and Alistair Cameron  

  Kevin and Sue Thomas   

April David Paterson    

May Paul Cheney    

  Andrew Reynolds    

  John Owen    

  Lorraine Burgess    

  Michael Larkin    

  John and Willi Taylor  

FOR SALE 

FOR SALE – 2 for the price of one - $3000.00 ono 

Restoration Project 

 1972 T.C.CORTINA – Copper Bronze –Engine 1600 

cc Cross flow head – Excellent Rust Free body & 

panels 

Sale includes 2 sets mags wheels 4 x 50 Series tires 

(4182 Miles only) 

Sports Dash, centre console, good interior. 4 x rear 

bumpers. 

1973 T.C.CORTINA – 2 Litre Motor – Complete 

Parts Car plus additional complete front end In-

cluded in sale. 

 

Further details contact David Whittam – 0439 903 

362 

FOR SALE – DECEASED ESTATE 

1929  REO FIRE ENGINE-  restoration project fur-

ther details contact Greg Simon 

(dr.vervoid@gmail.com) Photos below; 
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CB TOWING & RECOVERY – ‘Servicing the Fleurieu’ 

 For all your towing needs contact Neil Fuller on 0474 055705 or email cbtnrl@gmail.com 

 “Used and recommended by SACC members” 

mailto:cbtnrl@gmail.com
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REPORT – MID-WEEK RUN TO ALEXANDRINA 

CHEESE FACTORY AT MOUNT JAGGED 

We had a total of 20 members on this run on a pleasant but 
windy day. 

Because of its location on the Adelaide to Victor Harbour road I 
made a change to the drive in order to avoid right hand turns on 
this busy road particularly as the two entries onto this road 
were uphill so by reversing the run it made it safer for all. 

The Alexandrina Cheese Factory staff had been forwarded of our 
arrival, and were very keen to give us a showing and tasting of 
the lovely organically manufactured products, mainly cheddar 
style but they also made by products such as wonderful yo-
ghurts and the best cream I have tasted! 

All the group spent quite some time over Coffee and lovely 
cakes mainly all inside their sales area as the wind outside was 
not conductive to hot drinks. 

I am sure that all who went had a pleasant time before heading 
back via the Crows nest Road into the back blocks of Port Elliot 
and headed to Strathalbyn. 

Mike Greenwood & Jan Dinan 

Keith Dowler & friend—Rover 75 

Ian & Marilyn Bell—Valliant V8 

David & Penny Leonard—ALPHA 

Doug & Vivien Hill—PORSCHE 

Graham & Brenda Simpson—FORD FAILANE 

Peter & Cheryl Barreau—Austin Healey 

Ken & Lorraine Winer—Jaguar X15 

Barry & Rosie Marr—MGB 

Dale Hancock & Sheyle Olney —E Type Jaguar 
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BLACK HILL RUN – 11 JUNE 2018 

A small but enthusiastic group of SACC members left Strathalbyn at 08.30 am for a slightly longer run to the 

hills above Walker Flat and in particular to the small community of Black Hill. 

I would like to thank Bryan and Sonia Chapman for setting up this very interesting visit to a rural property 

we were unlikely to visit without their involvement. So Thanks to you both! 

I had mentioned at the May MGM that there was a few K’s of dirt road out past Cambria but following a 

little bit of rain the road was pretty good actually. 

We took the back roads through to Mannum, avoiding the truck & ute show, and continued on through 

acres and acres of prepared paddocks of hay or wheat awaiting the winter rains and had a stop at Cambrai 

at the very well stocked bric-a- brac cottage where some members spent a few dollars on the best bargains 

around. 

The drive to Wayne & Victoria’s property saw us driving along real old dirt roads skirting around and gener-

ally following the river amid huge river gums, classic roads which take one back in time until we turned into 

their property and headed up to the airfield above the house and sheds. Wayne was just coming into land in 

his little single engine biplane having taken his grandson for a short flight. 

He is a man of exceptional talent who flies to small airfields and services a number of airplanes and was very 

interesting to hear some of the stories about some of the planes and motorbikes in the hanger.  

We then drove down to the main home and were amazed to see what he has in a number of sheds garages 

and sea containers. 

The pride of his collection were beautifully displayed out of the main garage and we were given full history 

of each. But the real passion of his is his love of motor bikes, mainly all Honda’s in all models all fully regis-

tered and used around his property. There were so many more in the containers plus other cars he has built 

up while we wandered around with a cup of tea or coffee to warm us up. 

A vote of thanks was given to both Wayne & Victoria as we set of on the next part of our run, not too far 

away we turned into a narrow road signposted Shell Hill, here we saw a huge mound of oyster shells about 

15 ft high which have been preserved from when this part of the earth was under water millions of years 

before. 

After a short stop we continued on to Walker Flat for our picnic lunch, Bryan had organised for our group to 

have access to the river bank and we parked our cars on flat grassed area where we could watch the world 

and the water go by while we chatted and shared comments about the visited property. 

The following enjoyed the day: 

Elaine & Bob Sellar; Rae & Cameron Mighall; Sonia & Bryon Chapman; Marylyn & Ian Bell; Ken Winnen; Di & 

Gordon Thorpe and Jan and myself. 

Mike Greenwood – Events—Strathalbyn 12.6.2018 
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Black Hill Run continued... 
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2018 GLYN MORRIS MYSTERY RUN 

On Sunday 20th May2018 the fourth Glyn Morris Mystery Run was very well organised by David & Vivien Pegler on a 

very nice autumn morning by a total of 34 members and friends. 

Obviously everyone had no idea where they were send us off to all I knew was that we were to end at a hotel! 

Each car was sent off at 30 second intervals with the handed notes giving certain directions and asking all sorts of 

questions we had to find and record along the way.  Seems pretty easy doesn’t it? Well no! a certain amount of re-

versing or retracing ones drive to find an elusive answer, they were very sneaky those Pegler’s, and the competition 

was pretty hot. 

The run led us from Strathalbyn through the back streets of Willyaroo down the nine mile road into Milang and then a 

right hand turn through the long straight roads heading towards Finniss. We were told to turn off this road and on to-

wards Currency Creek and then left along the main Strath- Goolwa road finally finishing in Goolwa at the Goolwa Hotel 

where Peter met us with a concerned look asking if we had any difficulties! What a cheek of course we did having 

managed to write down an answer to all the questions but having strained our eyes for some 3 hours and some mem-

bers hardly talking to their partner we settled down to ease the stress with a well earned drink and the big decision of 

what to have to eat from the special menu organised by David & Vivien. 

The members then enjoyed a hearty meal while we waited for the last members to arrive, and then David &Vivien 

went into a huddle over all of our entries to find the winners. 

Before we had our sweets (the Car Club paid for all of us which is the tradition for this special event) David gave us the 

correct answer to all the questions we had on our sheets where there were a number of groans when members got it 

wrong! At the end of this the winners were announced! 

Doug & Vivien Hill! Were congratulated by all and were handed the Glyn Morris trophy by Glyn himself. 

All in all a very successful and enjoyable but challenging day! So well done to the Pegler’s and to the winners: Doug & 

Vivien Hill 
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Glynn Morris Mystery Run continued... 
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MANNUM LUNCH RUN - APRIL 2018 

A good group of members decided to be part of this run which was wonderful to see. Plus Lea & Barry Westley 

and family were last minute additions who decided to join as well. This made a total of 31 who set off using the 

Old Princes Highway as far as Monarto and then across country to the river town of Mannum some 70 Kms away. 

The day turned out to be a perfect Autumn day just right for a leisurely drive along less frequented all sealed 

roads.  The route wound down into the township along the River Road thus avoiding the main street and giving 

us a very pleasant parking spot beside the Mary Ann Reserve by the River Murray.  

Those who attended were:- 

David & Althea WALSH – Citroen 

Ian & Marilyn BELL- Valiant V8 

Doug & Vivienne HILL – Porsche 

Rivette MURPHY – Holden Ute 

Lesley & Rex JEANSCH – Toyota 

Gay & Graham BROOK – Toyota 

Ken & Lorraine WINEN – Jaguar XJS 

Harry & Vera MOYLE – Holden Commodore 

Gordon & Di THORPE – Jaguar XJ6 

Peter & Cheryl BARREAU – Austin Healey BJ8 

Mike GREENWOOD & Jan DINAN – Mercedes Benz  

Carleinne Vandernakker & Kym – Toyota 

Sigi & Tina STOEGER – Rover V8 

Joe & Heather GEUE – Ford Falcon Ute 

Lea & Barry WESTELY & Family – Holden Commodore 

The group moved on to have lunch at the Mannum Community Club where we had the benefit of a superb view 

of the River with all the activity drifting past along on the River Murray. After a delightful chatty meal with all the 

members we left and some headed over the river on the ferry and returned back home to Strathalbyn on the 

other side of the Murray for a change. Other members had a chance to catch up with other friends or used the 

day to see the area then made their own way back. 

Mike Greenwood - Events 
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Mannum lunch Run Continued... 
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STRATHALBYN AUTO COLLECTORS CLUB Inc 

MINUTES OF THE MONTHLY GENERAL MEETING 8th MAY 2018 

 President Lyssa Liebelt opened the meeting to some 69 members and friends at 07:30pm. 

APOLOGIES:  Rory Liebelt, Ian Hentschke, Eamon Power, Greg Myer, Peter Morrison, Sue Farrell, Kevin 

Thomas, Alison Smith 

VISITORS: Jason Wotton, Kate Knight (Knipe), Ian Hogben, Andy Reynolds, John Taylor, Michael Larkin, John 

Owen, Lorraine Burgess, Paul Cheney 

NEW MEMBERS PRESENT: David Paterson 

CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES:  

The Minutes of the Monthly General Meeting held on the 10 th April 2018 were read. 

Barry Marr proposed them for acceptance. Seconded by Grant Chandler. Passed by a show of hands. 

Business Arising from Previous Minutes – Confirmation that the meeting room doors are able to be manually 

opened in the case of an electrical failure. 

SECRETARY’S REPORT: Barry Marr 

CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED: APRIL 2018 

 
 

CORRESPONDENCE OUT: APRIL 2018 

 
 

Barry Marr proposed that the correspondence be accepted – seconded by Colin Hanks and Passed by a show 

of hands.  

 

TREASURERS REPORT: Peter Barreau 

See attached Report 

Total Income for April was $227.82, expenditure was $352.00. Balance in accounts is $6,525.12 plus Term De-

posit of $10,371.36. Total $16,896.48.  Proposed Accepted Peter Barreau. Seconded David Pegler - Carried 

 

CONDITIONAL REGISTRATION REPORT – Ken Collins: Gave a reminder that an Inspection and Log Book 

Day will be held on Sunday the 24th June 2018. There will be a B-B-Q on the go. Membership fees can be paid. 

 

FEDERATION REPORT - Ian Bell: The finances from the B2B Inc organization has been passed over to the 

new committee. 

ITEM DETAILS 

1 In2trophies; Name Badge arrived 

2 Gawler Car Club Journal 

3 Alexandrina Council; Invoice for Meeting Room Hire 

4 Historic Motor Vehicles Club: Steering Column 

5 Email from FHMC re Updating of Vehicle Registration Details 

6 Information on Lutheran Hall Hire 

ITEM DETAILS 

1 In2throphies: Order for name badge 
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B2B committee is not fully operational. However Pauline Renner who has had a major role in B2B for many 
years has matters well in hand for 2018 Run. 
Motorfest events, all 10 have organising clubs nominated. Invitations to possible attendees will be posted out 
soon. Details will be included. 
Please use new MR334 forms. 
New Transport minister is Steven Knoll. 
There is no "Grace Period" on ANY registration including Club. 
A warning was given to anybody thinking of importing a vehicle to be aware that if the car contains asbestos it 
will be stopped at customs for the asbestos to be removed. 
 
EVENTS REORT – Mike Greenwood: A report from the recent runs and information for the events sched-

uled between March and June 2018 were presented. 

A reminder was given that an RAA representative has been invited as a guest speaker to the meeting in 

June. 

 

PUBLICITY:  Lyssa Liebelt – No report 

 

PROPERTY REPORT: Rod Schultz - No report 

 

WEBMASTER REPORT Rory Liebelt – via Lyssa reported that she has been given options and costs for a 

new website with costs estimated of about $230 for 2 years. This is what we currently pay. She will meet with 

a web site developer next week. 

 

GENERAL BUSINESS: Lyssa Liebelt gave a heads up about the AGM to be held in July. She informed the 

meeting that the positions of President, Treasurer and 5 committee members will be declared vacant. 

An AGM information pack will be distributed to all members in June. 

Brian Chapman suggested a donation be sent to Glenn Smythe the builder of the train at Clarendon. 

The committee will action this at their next meeting. 

Gordon Thorpe asked about the provision of 2 way radios to be used on club runs and if the cost of the lunch 

for those members taking part in the Mystery Run Day is covered by the Club. It was confirmed that it was 

covered by the club. 

Lyssa Liebelt informed the meeting that the Committee recommendation at the March Monthly General Meet-

ing to award Life Membership to the five Steering Committee members involved in the establishment of the 

SACC Inc was to be implemented. 

There will a review of the criteria surrounding Club Life Membership made by the Committee. 

The meeting closed at 08:40 pm 

Next Meeting will be the Monthly General Meeting to be held on Tuesday 12 th of June at 7.30 pm at the Com-

munity Meeting Rooms, Colman Terrace, Strathalbyn. 
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STRATHALBYN AUTO COLLECTORS CLUB Inc 

MINUTES OF THE MONTHLY GENERAL MEETING 10th APRIL 2018 

Vice - President Mike Greenwood opened the meeting to some 49 members and friends at 07:30pm. 

APOLOGIES:  Lyssa and Rory Liebelt, Cameron and Rae Mighall, Don Greiveson, Loretta Stoeger, Geoff Fisher, 

Dave Stewart, Graham Brook, Dave Stewart, Ian Hentschke, Graham Simpson 

VISITORS: David Paterson, John Mangal 

NEW MEMBERS PRESENT:  

CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES:  

The Minutes of the Monthly General Meeting held on the 13th March 2018 were read. 

Barry Marr proposed them for acceptance. Seconded by Colin Hanks. Passed by a show of hands. 

Business Arising from Previous Minutes – Nil 

SECRETARY’S REPORT: Barry Marr 

CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED:   MARCH 2018 

 
 

CORRESPONDENCE OUT: MARCH 2018 

 
 

Barry Marr proposed that the correspondence be accepted – seconded by Colin Hanks and Passed by a show of 

hands.  

 

TREASURERS REPORT: Peter Barreau 

See attached Report 

Total Income for March was $423.32, expenditure was $224.50. Balance in accounts is $6,649.30 plus Term Deposit 

of $10,371.36. Total $17,020.66.  Proposed Accepted Peter Barreau. Seconded Colin Hanks - Carried 

 

CONDITIONAL REGISTRATION REPORT – Ken Collins: Reported that an Inspection and Log Book Day will be 

held on Sunday the 24th June (Sunday). It is hoped to have a B-B-Q on the go. 

 

FEDERATION REPORT - Ian Bell: Nil 

ITEM DETAILS 

1 In2trophies; Name Badges arrived 

2 FHMC: Revised procedure for Log Book issue 
Invitation and information for the Port Pirie 17th Biennial Rally 18th to 21st May 
List of revised committee contacts 
Itinerary for a Grand Tour of NZ’ds finest transport museums 21st Nov to 4th Dec 2018 
Flyer for Australian Historic Motoring Federation “2020” National Tour 28th March to 
4th April 2020 
Minutes of the General Meeting held on Saturday 10th February 2018 

ITEM DETAILS 

1 In2throphies: Order for name badges 
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EVENTS REORT – Mike Greenwood: A run down of the events scheduled between March and June 2018 

were presented. 

An RAA representative has been invited as a guest speaker to the meeting in June. 

Janet Rankine reminded the meeting that Glenbarr Homestead was having an open day on Saturday the 14 th 

of April.  

 

PUBLICITY:  Lyssa Liebelt – Nil 

 

PROPERTY REPORT: Rod Schultz - No report 

 

WEBMASTER REPORT Rory Liebelt – Nil 

 

GENERAL BUSINESS: A question was asked about the operation of the meeting room doors in the situation 

of a power failure during a meeting. Peter Barreau will check. 

A question was asked about Club Subscriptions for the coming year and if they had increased. Mike Green-

wood advised that there has been no increase proposed at this time.  

The meeting closed at 08:55 pm 

Next Meeting will be the Monthly General Meeting to be held on Tuesday 8 th of May at 7.30 pm at the Com-

munity Meeting Rooms, Colman Terrace, Strathalbyn. 


